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Message from the President: 

 

Thank you to Bonna 
Jones, Rita Duxbury, and 
Bob Holtje for pulling off 
another successful Christmas 
Party.  I have heard from 
several folk who attended 
that it went well and they 

enjoyed themselves.  That puts the cap on 
another year of PTWA.  Effective January the 
club secretary will be Nim Batchelor.  Thanks to 
Nim for stepping up, and a special thanks to 
Jerry Jones for his good work as secretary 
during his term.   

 

As you intersect with Bonna, Rita, Bob, 
Jerry, and Nim, be sure to express your 
appreciation for what they have done and what 
they will do to make PTWA the best club it can 
be. 

 

Coming up in January 
we will have Scarlette Rouse 
demonstrating a three 
winged box, as she did so 
successfully at the recent 
North Carolina Symposium.  
This will be well worth your 
time.  Additionally, Scarlette 
is perhaps the most involved 
person in the state with the Beads of Courage 
Project.  She will be assisting us with getting our 
Bowls of Courage effort underway.  To get us 
going, please bring any BOC boxes you have 
completed to the meeting so we can share  

 

 

designs and approaches, and perhaps send 
Scarlette home with a bunch of boxes. 

 

Thoughts Going Forward 

Others and I have noticed that attendance at 
the Picnic in July and the Christmas Party in 
December.  Please, if you would, share with me 
or Bonna or Rita any thoughts you have 
regarding why attendance is down and what we 
may do to address the dearth of attendees.    

 

President’s Challenge 

January: Turn a piece of Jewelry.  
Whatever you wish, a ring, bracelet, earrings, 
plugs for piercings, etc.  Also, be sure to bring 
any completed Beads of Courage boxes you have 
completed. 

 

February: Turn a Finial (or a few).  Large 
Finials, Small Finials, Short Finials, Long 
Finials, Fancy Finials, Simple Finials ...   We 
will be noting the Largest and the 
Smallest. 

 

2018 Turners of the Month 

January Doc Green 

February Bob Moffett 

March  Bob Schasse 

April  George Sudermann 

May   Crystal Early 

June  Harry Sample 

July  PICNIC 

August  Jim Terry) 

September Michael Thompson 

October Jerry Jones 

November Robert Dehart 

December CHRISTMAS PARTY 

  

Calendar 
 

January 9 – Scarlette Rouse – Three Wing Box 
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Time for Annual Dues: 

It is that time of the year again when we call on 
our members to get their annual dues in. Dues for 
an individual are $30 and $45 for a couple. Get a 
check to our treasurer, Bob Holtje. Bob’s new 
address is: 

Bob Holtje 

5115 Mosley Dr. 

Clemmons, NC 27012 

(336) 682-8638 

 

PTWA Bad Weather Policy: 

Mentors: 

Jim Barbour, Elon (336) 584-4228 

Bob Muir, Greensboro (336) 638-6012 

Jim Duxbury, Graham (336) 227-7168  
Earl Kennedy, Trinity (336) 803-1164 

Bob Moffett, Burlington (336) 229-6141  
George Sudermann, Winston-Salem (336) 923-2007 

Geoffrey Purser, Greensboro (910) 585-5453 

Louise Butler, Reidaville (336) 342-7454 

 

 

 

 

.

In the event of bad weather on our meeting 
night, we will not meet if the Guilford County 
schools are closed. I will send an email around 4:00 

PM  of our meeting day to confirm our meeting 
status for that night 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 
President – Jim Barbour, 3324 Osceola Road, Elon, NC 27244, (336) 584-4228 jim@shopdogturnery.com  

Vice President/Program– Cristal Earley, 3800 Plantation Drive, Greensboro, NC 27410 (336) 510-6456  Crystal.Davis@bradyservices.com  

Secretary – Jerry Jones; 601 Spring Haven Dr., Randleman, NC 27317 ; (336) 210-7283  jerrycarret@gmail.com  Spring Haven Dr. 

Treasurer – Bob Holtje; 5115 Mosley Dr.; Clemmons, NC 27012; (336) 682-8638; bob@holtje.com  

Member at Large – Lan Brady; 5202 Ashworth Road; Greensboro, NC 27405; (336) 621-6783; lan.brady@conedenim.com 

Member at Large – John Moehlmann; 223 E. Parkway; High Point, NC 27262; (336) 889-3156; john.moe65@gmail.com  

EX OFFICIO 

AAW, NCWS – Bob Muir; 4214 Stonehenge Rd.; Greensboro, NC 27406; (336) 638-6012; muir2@triad.rr.com  
Newsletter/Website – Jim Terry; 111 Anita Dr.; Winston-Salem, NC 27104; (336) 768-0033; jimterry@bellsouth.net  
Librarian – Bonna Jones, 601 Spring Haven Dr., Randleman, NC 27317; (336) 210-7283  bonnajones48@gmail.com   Assisted by Linda 

Michael 

Sargent-at-Arms – Earl Martin, 5751 Beaver Pond Trail; Pfafftown, NC 27040; (336) 923-9810;  etm5751@gmail.com                                   
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